Munster Board of Safety Meeting Minutes Thursday, December 1, 2022
7:00 a.m.
Munster Town Hall Main Meeting Room & Zoom

This meeting was held in person at the Munster Town Hall and via Zoom.  I.  Call to Order
The meeting was called to order by Dr. Lorin Brown at 7:14 a.m. Other members present: Dr. Robert Dershewitz (Zoom), Linda Dunn, and Matt Maloney.

Others present: Chief of Police Stephen Scheckel, Lieutenants Dan Broelmann and Daymon Johnston, Administrative Assistant to the Chief of Police Nancy Nadratowski, Accreditation/Public Records Manager Craig Corie, Fire Chief Mark Hajduk, Town Attorney David Westland, Clerk Treasurer Personnel Patricia Abbott, Superior Ambulance Personnel Jeff Wilken, and Joe Salas.

Pledge of Allegiance
Public Comment: There were no members of the public present.  II. Consent Agenda
A. Minutes of November 14, 2022 Regular Meeting

Mr. Maloney motioned to accept the Consent Agenda item. Ms. Dunn seconded the motion. All members present voted aye by roll call vote,motion approved 4-0.

Ill.  Items for Action & Discussion
A.	Superior Monthly Report for October 2022

Mr. Collins answered any questions Ms. Dunn and Dr. Dershewitz had concerning the report. It was a very good month. There were twenty times in the month of October that our
ambulances provided mutual aid to surrounding towns. Munster Med Inn elevators seem to be slow when crews are trying to get up to a room. Fire Chief Hajduk will contact them again.

Mr. Maloney motioned to accept the Superior Ambulance Report. Ms. Dunn seconded the motion. All members present voted aye by roll call vote, motion approved 4-0.

IV. Fire Chief's Report
Chief Hajduk stated their first Narcan was completed and full. CPR certification and First Aid training will be offered to all employees in January.  The department is currently participating in the Toys for Tots drive.

V. Police Chief's Report
Chief Scheckel informed the Board of an issue with a sewer backup that flooded the department hallways and offices. The Street Department responded and was able to clear the blockage. We are waiting for the insurance claim to be processed. We did lose some equipment.

Sergeant Vassar was chosen as the TAC Unit supervisor and Officers Balich and Tambrini were assigned to the unit. Mr. Shane Gomez will start as a probationary officer on December 12th. He has hired from the traditional hiring list and will be going to the academy in January.

VI. Old Business
There was no old business.

VII. New Business
There was no new business.

VIII. Board's Comments
There were no comments from the Board.
Dr. Brown said the next meeting will tentatively be at 7 a.m. on Thursday, January 19, 2023. IX.  Adjournment
Mr. Maloney motioned to adjourn the meeting.  Ms. Dunn seconded the motion. All members
present voted aye, motion approved 4-0. Meeting was adjourned at 7:29 a.m.






Lorin M. Brown, M.D.,Chairman

